
Worship Opportunities 

      Praying For Others 
 

My prayer is not that you take them out of the world but that you protect 

them from the evil one.     John 17:15 
 

Nothing makes us feel more uplifted than having someone dear to us 

pray for us. It makes us feel special to know that someone has taken 

the time and the care to bring our needs to God. When we are prayed 

for, we know that we matter and that whatever we’re going through is 

not a journey we need to travel alone. 
 

Jesus prayed for his disciples before he went to the cross. After training and loving them for a number of years 

he commends them to the Father for his protection and guidance. Jesus knows what’s coming. He knows that 

those who are witnesses to the work of Jesus will face trouble. Jesus uses his unique relationship with the Father 

for the well-being of others by asking for protection and empowerment through the Holy Spirit.  
 

We too have a unique relationship with God the Father, Son and Holy Spirit. We have unfettered access to God 

and his blessing. By exercising this gift, things change. A concern that is brought to the throne of God is given 

the highest priority by a Father who loves us and whose heart beats for us. When others can’t pray, or are in a 

place where they are not inclined to pray, we have the privilege of praying on their behalf. Indeed this is the 

priestly duty of all Christians. May we pray for others regularly. 

Pastor Greg 

13th September 2020—15th Sunday after Pentecost 
 

Please join us this Sunday at our 9.30am or 6.30pm services or in our 
livestreamed Service—9.30am 

 May we all be encouraged and strengthened in our faith through the Word 
of God. 

 
Café Connect will be open following both services. ALL WELCOME!! 

GGLC OFFICE  
 

Office Hours 

Tuesday to Friday 

8am to 1pm 
 

Office Ph: 08 7200 0090 

Email: office@gglc.org.au 
 

Pastor Greg Fowler 

Mobile: 0413 075 665 

Email: 

 fowler.greg@goldengrove.sa.edu.au 
 

www.gglc.org.au 

Kids at Heart  
During the service this week, we will be 

looking at our theme on Prayer. 
  

  
Remember to continue to send in your 

weekly artwork submissions.  
 

 
 

The Children’s program operates under the ChildSafe LCA program 
which is a safety and risk management system with a focus on keeping 

children and young people safe in their programs and activities. 

Readings This Week:                   
 

Genesis 18:20-33  

John 17:6-19  

 

To Download  
Weekly Readings 

 

Do you have a prayer request???   
Email to:        

prayer_request@gglc.org.au 
 

                             
   
   
   
  

We are still livestreaming our Sunday Service—9.30am 
Please visit the church website https://www.gglc.org.au for links 
of our YouTube channel or Facebook page. We encourage you 

to share our links/information to those who can’t make 
it to our services or are homebound! 

Sunday 13th  
September 

9.30 am 
6.30 pm 

Worship  
Salt Factory Service with HC 

Sunday 20th  
September 

9.30 am 
6.30 pm 

Worship with HC 
Salt Factory Service  

Sunday 27th  
September 

9.30 am 
6.30 pm 

Worship  
Salt Factory Service with HC 

https://www.gglc.org.au/church/index.php/ministries/childrens-ministry
https://www.gglc.org.au/church/index.php/publications/weekly-readings
mailto:prayer_request@gglc.org.au
mailto:prayer_request@gglc.org.au
http://www.gglc.org.au
https://www.facebook.com/gglc.lca/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCEnQVJInZt7ubvRVPB87yeA


If you missed our movie 
night or would like to 

watch “War Room” with 
your Connect Group, the 

church office has two DVD copies to 
borrow out. Please see Robert in 

the Church Office. 

TRESTLE TABLES WANTED  
 

Do you have a trestle table that we can borrow  
                 for our upcoming fete?  
 

If you do, please contact Luke Wachtel on 0402 234 978  
or at luke.wachtel@outlook.com  

We can arrange transport of tables if required. Thank You! 

Joining God’s family & GGLC  
through the gift of   

Holy Baptism  
                  this Sunday is  

 

 

Sophie Megan Rossiter   

We are delighted to celebrate this special occasion with Sophie’s 
parents Andrew & Stephanie Rossiter and sponsors,  

Bec Thompson, Stephen Thompson, Maria Blefari & Gino Blefari. 
 

We also extend a warm welcome to all other family and friends 
here with us today. 

 

 We pray Sophie may grow in the  
love & strength of God. 

 
 

Fresh Oranges From Berri, SA 
FOR SALE 

$10 per bag (approx. 10kg) 
Available from Church Foyer 

REMEMBER PING PONG ATHON 
STARTS NEXT FRIDAY 

 

If you haven't yet registered to play 
or would like to donate some 

money, visit https://
pingpongathon.com/

gglcwynnvalesa 

mailto:luke.wachtel@outlook.com
https://pingpongathon.com/gglcwynnvalesa
https://pingpongathon.com/gglcwynnvalesa
https://pingpongathon.com/gglcwynnvalesa
https://pingpongathon.com/gglcwynnvalesa


 

for next Sunday 
20th September 

 
PA + 

Opening/
Closing up 

Power 
Point 

Music 
Group 

Greeters / Ushers Assistants  
with HC 

Cafe 

9.30 am 
Reader 

———————— 
6.30pm 
Leader 

9.30am 
Prayers 

——————— 
Devotion for 

Bulletin 

Church 
Cleaning 

——————— 
Flowers 

 

9.30am 
Service 

Robert 
Mills 

Judith 
Whaites 

Allyson 
Dutschke 

Liz Shrowder & 
Marty Seidel 

Graeme Hoklas & 
Daniel Dutschke 

Rawolle & 
Mills 

Andrew 

Schmidt Pastor 
 

——————— 
 

Pastor 

Gemma 
Malik 

 
—————— 

 
Jenny 

Canavese 

6.30pm 
Salt 

Factory 

Ivan 
Schmocker 

Sarah 
Grenfell  Jodie Davidson N/A Tracey 

Dabinett Pastor 

Asaroka Update from Jacob Maso 
 
 

• Asaroka is in the dry season, with only a few 
light showers occasionally. 

    You can watch an aerial video of Asaroka 
Lutheran Secondary School on YouTube  
 https://youtu.be/Fip5ZNduw8E 

• The new classroom area is been cleared and are waiting for the 
kit house to arrive. The Covid19 has delayed this happening. 
The new building will be a 4 in 1 classroom. 

• The Asaroka Lutheran Primary School are holding morning 
devotions at assembly as well as in the classrooms. They have 
purchased a blue tooth speaker to amplify the sound in the 
main meeting chapel. 

• The Rev Tscharke memorial is nearing completion. 
 

 

Asaroka Rice Launching 
 

 

On Friday 4th September The Rice Launching occurred with many government officials attending. Today marks an important day 
for Asaroka when many people turned up. Office of the Prime Minister & other representatives from the province & the district 
turned up to witness the launching.  The Head Bishop of ELCPNG was also present. Government representatives said Asaroka has 
the potential to raise millions of kina if they seriously take the rice business. It is also a pilot project for schools in the province as 
well as the nation to venture into such an agricultural program. The government official assured Asaroka Rice Farming their 
support in finance or technical.   
You can watch a video of the ceremony on YouTube: https://youtu.be/IA_fZ9idJ74 
 

 

Left Photo 

Left. Representative 
from the Chinese 
developer especially 
rice in the province 
Middle. Rev. Dr. Jack 
Urame 
Right. Dr Peter 
Gendua from Kumul 
Agricultural Ltd 
which is the business 
arm of the national 
government.  
 

 
Right Photo Eastern 

Highlands Provisional Education Director Mr Albert Wesley addressing the people during the rice launching. 

 
To see a aerial video of the rice fields on YouTube: https://youtu.be/7XdMp5_JKsc 

 
Please keep Asaroka in your prayers, as they enter this new mention, and for the general running of the High School, 

Primary and Elementary. May all be for God’s glory. 

https://youtu.be/Fip5ZNduw8E
https://youtu.be/IA_fZ9idJ74
https://youtu.be/7XdMp5_JKsc
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IA_fZ9idJ74
https://youtu.be/Fip5ZNduw8E
https://youtu.be/7XdMp5_JKsc


Support for the work and ministry of Lutheran Community Care  
is ongoing and encouraged.     

 

During September, Lutheran Community Care invite you to 

replenish their Emergency Relief shelves with donations of Tin 
Vegetables, Tin Fruit, Toothbrushes & Ladies Underwear (new).  

 

Boxes are always in the Foyer waiting to be filled!  
 

Thank You For Your Generous Support!! 

Friends of Lutheran Archives 
 

For Miners from the Harz Mountains in Germany to 
Australia – the 1st wave 1845 – 1847 

Why did they come, how could they afford the journey & 
where did they mine? Janette Lange, Archivist at Lutheran 
Archives will be the guest speaker at the first FoLA meeting 
since February. Meeting at Bethlehem House, Sudholz Place 

in the City, 7.30 pm on Monday 21st Sept.  
All welcome, gold coin donation. Because of COVID-19 
requirements, if you plan on attending, please register 

beforehand with Helen Schubert on – 8364 4350, 0447 740 
711 or email – hschubert@internode.on.net 

The LLL Account No. for GGLC Regular Electronic Giving 
is  

28190/S1/GOL  
(use this for transfers from your LLL account to the REG account).  

To transfer money into the LLL Golden Grove Lutheran 
Church REG Account from another bank please use 

BSB  704942 
Account 100118259 

 

ONE-OFF DONATIONS 
 

GGLC can now accept one-off donations through our website. 
For more information visit https://www.gglc.org.au/church/

index.php/products/offeringdonation  
 

Youtube & Facebook 
 

Please check out our Youtube and Facebook pages and subscribe!! 
 

Videos of Pastor Greg's messages can be viewed on our website or YouTube, 
and announcements are made on Facebook as soon as new items become 
available.  
 

If you choose to give the video posts a Like/Share on Facebook, you're helping 
to increase the number of people that might see our posts. A seemingly trivial 
click - it may be the easiest act of ministry you ever do! 

YouTube: www.youtube.com/gglc_youtube  

 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/gglc.lca/ 

GGLC Library Prayer Month Focus 
 
Come in and see what's new!! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Make sure you check out the Café Library display to learn about the 

“Praying Hands” painting. 

 
 
 

This week GGLC celebrate birthdays with 
 

Riley Forgione 
Lucas Forgione 

Greg Fowler 
Neela Malik 

 

We hope your special day is blessed with  
God’s love & grace! 

Golden Grove PS Garden Plan 
 

If you are not aware the school is refreshing the gardens on 
the Richardson Drive side of our facilities and reinvigorating 

the areas at the back of the 
Worship Centre. A proposed 
plan has been put together and 
is open for comments and 
questions. Click on link below 
to view plant selection 
document or view in church 
foyer. 
Please send any comments or 
questions to office@gglc.org.au 
or directly to Robert in the 
church office. 

https://www.gglc.org.au/church/index.php/products/offeringdonation
https://www.gglc.org.au/church/index.php/products/offeringdonation
https://www.gglc.org.au/church/index.php/products/offeringdonation
http://www.youtube.com/channel/UCEnQVJInZt7ubvRVPB87yeA
https://www.facebook.com/gglf.lca/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCEnQVJInZt7ubvRVPB87yeA
https://www.facebook.com/gglc.lca/
https://www.gglc.org.au/church/application/files/8115/9918/4332/Golden_Grove_Lutheran_PS_front_garden.pdf
https://www.gglc.org.au/church/application/files/8115/9918/4332/Golden_Grove_Lutheran_PS_front_garden.pdf

